


LEGAL NOTICE 
 
Pursuant to Sec. C-24(A) of the Town Charter, the Wilton Board of Selectmen will hold a public 
hearing on Monday, August 12, 2019 at 8:00 pm in Meeting Room B at the Wilton Town Hall to 
hear public comment on the proposed Gold Star Parent and Spouse Tax Relief ordinance. 
 
A summary of the proposed ordinance is a follows:  Effective for assessment years commencing 
on or after October 1, 2019, upon application to the Assessor, any parent whose child was killed 
in action, or the surviving spouse of a person who was killed in action, while performing active 
military duty with the armed forces, as defined in Subsection (a) of Section 27-103 of the 
Connecticut General Statutes, which parent or surviving spouse is a resident of the Town of 
Wilton, shall be entitled to an exemption from property tax in the amount of ten percent (10%) of 
the assessed value of any such eligible parent's or surviving spouse's property, provided that such 
parent's or surviving spouse's qualifying income does not exceed the maximum income amount 
as provided under Connecticut General Statutes § 12-81l plus $25,000.  The exemption shall be 
applied to the assessed value of any such eligible parent's or surviving spouse's property.  
 
If both parents of any such child killed in action while performing active military duty with the 
armed forces are domiciled together, only one such parent shall be entitled to an exemption from 
property tax provided for under this section. 
 
A copy of this notice and full text of the proposed Gold Star Parent and Spouse Tax Relief 
ordinance is on file in the office of the Wilton Town Clerk and may be inspected between 8:30 
a.m. and 4:30 p.m. on normal business days.  A copy is also available on the Town of Wilton’s 
web site:  http://www.wiltonct.org 
  
 
Lynne A. Vanderslice, First Selectwoman 
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